
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 1, 2024

The La Plume Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on the above date and was called to order by Chair Lisa 
Huffsmith. Also present were Supervisor Jeremy Wohlken, Township Engineer John Seamans, Roadmaster Bruce Van Fleet. The 
minutes of the previous meeting were approved in a motion made by Lisa Huffsmith, seconded by Jeremy Wohlken.

The following Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and will be filed.

General Fund Account Balance $109,788.34 Including Interest of $49.69

2,153.50 EIT

148.80 State Police Fines

$1,483.64 Total Receipts

State Fund Account                       $8,301.51 Including Interest of $0.87

Cemetery Fund Account    $527.98 Including Interest of $0.00

PLGIT Plus Savings Account          $2,370.78 Including Interest of $0.21

The following bills were approved, motion by Lisa Huffsmith, seconded by Jeremy Wohlken.

Bills – General Fund

VENDOR AMOUNT DESCRIPTION

VanFleet Home Repair  160.00 Roadmaster Services

DGK  2,515.00 Liability and Umbrella Policy

Encova Insurance  752.00 Workers Comp

Dalton Do It Center  6.99 Rock Salt

Josiah Lewis Designs 250.0 Website Management

Stone House  1,292.00 Monthly Treasurer Services

Total $(4,975.99)
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Roadmasters Report
Roadmaster Bruce Van Fleet gave an overview of his activity in the township for the month. He checked on the roads and the township 
building several times throughout the month. He cleaned up a tree that had fallen on Maple Road. He also purchased and spread rock 
salt on an icy spot caused by water run-off on Maple Road on 12/20.

Engineer’s Report
Township Engineer John Seamans followed up on information that the log jam on Ackerly Creek had been cleared. He reported that 
the work to clear it had been done by a contractor hired to complete work on the bridge. 
Upon review of the permit submitted by Keystone College to build batting cages, John brought to the attention of the board that the 
proper procedure had not been followed as the area is a flood plain. The plans should have been submitted to the planning com-
mission and the flood plain engineer and he felt that construction should be placed on hold until the proper procedures had been 
followed. 

Zoning Officer’s Report
No new zoning issues were discussed.

Unfinished Business
Board Chair Lisa Huffsmith made a motion to increase the current tax mileage by 2.5 mills.

New Business
No new business was discussed.

Hear Visitors

Adjourn Meeting

Motion to adjourn was made by Lisa Huffsmith and seconded by Jeremy Wohlken.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Melissa Scott
La Plume Township Secretary  


